PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Date: 3/12/21



- I. Call meeting to order
- II. Roll Call
- III. Panhellenic Creed
- IV. Reading and Approval of Minutes
- V. All SFL update
- VI. Executive Officer Report
- VII. Old Business
- VIII. New Business
- IX. Announcements

Panhellenic Creed

We, as undergraduate members of Women's fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good health, for maintenance of fine standards, and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that shall guide our fraternity activities.

We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character inspired by the close contact and deep friendship of individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live.

President, Sadie Williams, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

- Reset my office hours, I will always be available to meet during these times! If you want to drop in, try to coordinate with me before to ensure I won't be on a separate meeting at that time!
- Working with Sophia about this weekend's threats
 - Working with SAPEC to produce informational materials for members tonight, trying to get preventative resources for women on campus, advocating for accountability & investigation with full measures, reexamining and defining our relationship with IFC, excessive costs for toxicology reports, statement
- President's roundtable was this Thursday
 - Agenda items:
 - Conduct highlight
 - Newsletter feedback
 - Discussions
 - Accountability between chapters esp in terms of COVID, brainstorm on how to keep members accountable

- Inclusive language
- Member safety (pertaining to gender based violence)
- Philanthropy week updates
- Recruitment counselor interviews next week
- SGD training 2 weeks out, March 25 6-8:30 PM, chapter reps mandatory

Vice President, Abby Khoury, kuphavp@gmail.com:

- Budget presentation at the next GA!
- Also working on our PHA tax documents!

Director of Health and Safety, Sophia Pascente, <u>kupharisk@gmail.com</u>:

- 2021 PHA Health and Safety Resources: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zMvwjqldWhcsdmdrxu3vGRIDz-sguOme1iGAxznOpk4/e dit
 - In response to the alleged incidents from last weekend, here is a document of important reporting information and resources for the PHA Community. This includes:
 - Links to reporting forms + when to use these forms
 - Resources on Campus + the Lawrence community
 - Information on the IFC Social Moratorium and how that impacts us as members of PHA
 - Please send this out to your chapters so everyone has access to this information!
- Sent out a list of major non-western religious holidays to all the chapters. These are dates that PHA believes chapters should not host major social events on (i.e. sisterhood events, date parties, formals, etc.) so none of our members feel like they are missing out due to a major conflict.
 - Brainstorm alternatives to major events on these dates that will make things easier when crafting chapter calendars (ex- if a holiday falls on a Monday, do a paper chapter that day)
 - Worked with Anne on this, she was awesome!!
- Working on MHAW Programming with Anne and Addison!
- Who handles what type of social infractions?
 https://static1.squarespace.com/static/570c5b9a555986d4a794bbb9/t/5f3c49db53556e53a5ec62b4/1597786587929/Reporting Chart08%3A18.pdf

Director of Public Relations, Lauryn Sall, kuphapr@gmail.com:

- PHA giveaway ends Monday!
- Recruitment guidebook is in the works!

Director of Recruitment Programming, Darbi Robertson, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

- Started a google drive folder for all of your DORs and PR rep to add pictures for the Guidebook and an upcoming virtual event. If they have not told you guys this, go and ask them how to submit pictures to them!
- Working on the guidebook a ton this week.
- Proposing recruitment bylaw changes to you all today. We will vote next GA on all of them. I'll send the document to our groupme afterwards. Email me any concerns or if you need clarification!

Director of Judicial Affairs, Beth Heimann, <u>kuphajudicial@gmail.com</u>:

- Reach out if you have any ideas for potential bylaw changes or education for J Board to conduct
 - o <u>My ideas</u>
 - Google form
- Conducted Judicial Board interviews last night, results soon

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Addison Henson, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

- Keep sending bid day themes in, deadline is stop day!
- Have been working with other members of PHA to plan things recently

Director of Recruitment Personnel, *Katie Burns*, *ku.pha.cor@gmail.com*:

- I've been working on getting buses for FFR
- Putting together which chapters are still participating in COR

Director of Recruitment Education, Jenna Johnston, <u>pharecruiteducation@gmail.com</u>:

- Applicants were notified whether or not they made it to the interview process on Tuesday the 9th.
- Interviews begin March 15th
- If any of your members are confused about anything RC related encourage them to reach out to me at my email.
- I have office hours 1-3pm on Mondays and 2-3pm on Wednesdays if any of your members or yourselves want to talk to me!

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Jordan Wieck phacommservice@gmail.com:

- Canned food drive- 800+ cans, thank you guys so much for participating
 - Pi Phi won with too many cans to count!
- Saidy, Addison and I are currently working on a cool community service event in April that will be
 a conjoined event with SFL, in person, which will be really fun to meet new people and a
 bonding moment with women in your sorority and others!
- Philanthropy week is coming up the week of March 22nd
 - I have collected donations like KU gear, McLains gift cards, signed basketball and more that will be in a basket you guys can buy raffle tickets
 - There will also be percentage nights, if you guys could please encourage members to buy some raffle tickets or go to the percentage nights that would be greatly appreciated
 - Here is the Jeffersons commit to eat form, please send this to your group chats and let people know to start signing up! www.groupraise.com/events/178189
 - Like last time, I will send out all flyers the Saturday before philanthropy week starts!
 Here's a flyer with the schedule if you all want to present this at the next chapter to put it on everyone's radar.



0

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Annie Gill, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

- D&I Committee finalized!
 - Had our first meeting last night
- Planning to have first roundtable with chapter D&I officers in the first week of April

Director of Scholarship, Grace Fisher, <u>kuphascholarship@gmail.com</u>:

- S.O.M March > Encourage your members to apply! Closing Thursday March 18th!
- Professionalism Night with UCC
 - o Positive feedback from Chapter Scholarship Chairs!
 - o Reached out, now working with Emily Gross, Student Org Advisor
 - Looking to have it be socially distanced in the Union and streaming on Zoom
 - Her and I will work together to come up with the content/activities:
 - LinkedIn, Networking, Alumni Network
 - Both informational and interactive
 - Collaborating to make a page for PHA website of easy access resources
 - Goal = Make these resources and knowledge accessible and easy to understand!
 - Looking to hold the event in late April :)

I. Delegate Reports

- Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com:
 - We had informal Bid day last Sunday!
 - We are having a virtual mom's weekend yoga event this coming Saturday.
 - We are currently collecting for our Urgent needs drive with all proceeds going to
 The Willow here in Lawrence.
- Alpha Delta Pi, Isobel Langham adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

- We hosted a COR bid day last Tuesday for our new Alphas!
- We are hosting moms weekend next week! Activities include a virtual cooking class and nature walk!
- We have scheduled a resume workshop on March 23rd. Members will learn how to effectively build their resume as well as have any questions about joining the professional workplace answered by our guest speaker.
- Done with COR
- Chi Omega, Annabelle Colombo lambdadelegate@gmail.com:
 - We are getting ready for our National Leader Consultant to visit in two weeks.
 - We have set dates for Dad's and Mom's weekend, and we are currently trying to plan virtual and in person activities!
 - Done with COR
- Delta Delta Delta, Katie Shipley <u>kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com</u>
 - Our Exec Team attended our national leadership conference called CLC this weekend.
 - At the conference, our chapter was awarded the Kathleen Davis NYE Panhellenic and Community Relations Award. Only 8 chapters in the nation received a national award, so we are very excited!
 - We raised over \$22,000 for St. Jude at our 10K in a day fundraiser
 - We have a community service event next week. We are collecting donations for the Lawrence Humane Society.
 - Last weekend, we had every member of PC'20 to our chapter house for brunch and house tours in order to get them excited about living in the house next year.
 - This week, we are having Delta Week which will promote Tri Delta spirit and help share our values with the community. We have events planned throughout the week.
 - Our Mom's Weekend has been scheduled for April 9-10!
 - Still participating in COR.
- **Delta Gamma**, *Jameson Tobin* <u>bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com</u>:
 - Community clean up picking up trash around campus
 - Purchased drink strips to hand out to members
 - Donuts with DGs on March 29th (buy wristbands!)

- Self care Sundays / having a therapist come to chapter and give tips for coping with stress / trauma
- Had care sister presentation on Monday, went over well
- Still doing COR
- Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Duggan <u>kugphipavp@gmail.com</u>:
 - Service event on the 19th- Making thank you cards for LMH staff
 - Mac n Cheese philanthropy event on march 31st
 - Moms weekend scheduled for march 26th- 28th
 - Past two weeks we've had every member of pc 20 over for dinner and their pinning ceremony
 - We welcomed another new member through COR
 - Done with COR
- Kappa Alpha Theta, Keely Hanson <u>kuthetacpo@gmail.com</u>:
 - Service Event this Sunday making blankets for the homeless!
 - Had house tours for PC '20 this past week.
 - Our Scholarship Director created study groups based on majors to be held throughout the week. These study groups will be happening in Theta while wearing masks and following Douglas County guidelines!
 - Our Mom's Weekend has been set for April 9th- 11th. There will be virtual
 events for moms to join and gift cards offered for members and their moms to
 go eat on their own.
- Kappa Delta, Grace Folsom kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:
 - Our Shamrock Week is next week! We are having a percentage night at Fuzzy's on March 16th, and our shamrock studio is on March 17th where we'll have different booths set up for pictures! We're also having a raffle with a bunch of super fun prizes
 - All proceeds from Shamrock Week go towards Prevent Child Abuse America
 - We started allowing live-outs who have tested negative come for meals and to hang out at our house in small groups last month, and it's been going great!
 - We are still actively participating in COR
- Kappa Kappa Gamma, Caroline Gunderman kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

- o Pi Beta Phi: KD O'Brien ksalphavpcr@gmail.com
 - Last chapter meeting there was a presentation from D&I director for International Women's Day and Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month
 - Mental health presentation
 - Care Sisters presentation (amnesty policies, etc)
 - Officially done with COR
 - Pi-zookies March 23 from 4-7
- Sigma Kappa, Bella Lurie panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:
 - We are currently holding a cotton clothing drive! We will use that clothing to make dog toys to donate next week for a joint sisterhood/community service event!
 - We had a drive in Bachelor watch party in our parking lot for a sisterhood event on Monday!
 - Our house opened on Monday for live-outs to come eat lunch inside, we're glad we are finally able to safely welcome members into the house in small groups.
 - In the last 2 weeks, we have welcomed 9 new members through COB!
 - Our DEIA chair and family activities co-chairs have reworked our April 9th-11th "moms weekend" into a "spring family weekend" with hopes to make the event more inclusive for members who don't come from a "traditional" family style.
 - We have begun planning for next fall with some bid day and code of conduct editing workshops.
 - our informal bid day is coming up next saturday!
- II. Advisor Report, Caitlyn Gastfield cgastfield@ku.edu:
 - No report

III. Old Business

0

IV. New Business

Recruitment Bylaws

V. Announcements

0

Sigma Kappa Motioned Pi Beta Phi Second 3:00 p.m.